C77.

From: Clerks@vaughan.ca

To: Assunta Ferrante Communication

Subject: FW: [External] 20 townhouse development on 10990 and 11010 highway 27

Date: Monday, June 2, 2025 8:42:51 AM CW(PM) — June 4, 2025

Item No. 3

Sent: Sunday, June 1, 2025 8:10 PM
To: Clerks@vaughan.ca
Subject: [External] 20 townhouse development on 10990 and 11010 highway 27

CAUTION! This is an external email. Verify the sender's email address and

carefully examine any links or attachments before clicking. If you believe this may
be a phishing email, please use the Phish Alert Button.

Dear Honourable Members of Vaughan City Council,

We are writing to express our deep concern and strong opposition to the proposed
development of twenty (20) townhomes at 10990 & 11010 Highway 27, directly adjacent
to the Kerrowood Estates subdivision. This proposal represents a substantial and
inappropriate departure from the planning principles that guided the creation of our
community.

Kerrowood Estates is a distinctive estate neighbourhood, characterized by large private
lots, consistent architectural design, and a quiet, low-density atmosphere. Residents
purchased homes here with the understanding that this area would be preserved as an
estate-style community. The introduction of townhomes undermines that expectation and
contradicts the planning framework that has guided development in this area to date.
There is a fundamental issue of public trust at stake. Altering the character of a purpose-
built estate neighbourhood to introduce incompatible density calls into question the
integrity of municipal planning commitments. Highway 27 is already experiencing
significant traffic pressure. The addition of multiple residential units—with the
associated increase in vehicles—will further strain this corridor and pose additional risks
for all road users.

From a community safety perspective, our neighbourhood was designed with limited
access points and open space to support the well-being of families and older residents. A
denser development threatens this sense of security and alters the character of the area.
We urge Vaughan City Council to consider the long-term implications of permitting a
development that is fundamentally out of step with the design, scale, and expectations of
an established estate neighbourhood. We respectfully request that Council reject the
proposed zoning amendments and subdivision plan in its entirety.

My house is very next to the development and It will affect us badly.

We appreciate your attention to this matter and would like to be notified of all future


ferranta
Public Meeting


meetings or decisions related to this application.

Best,
Manisha & Rakesh Sanger, Kerrowood Estates Residents

. Old Humber Crecent
Kleinburg L0J 1C0

Sent from my iPhone





